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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 14 December 2020 at 7:30 pm. 
Approved and adopted at the meeting held on 8 Feb 2021.


DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie, Margaret Campbell, Alan Gordon. 
Co-opted members
Lily Campbell (by telephone)(part). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Denis Dixon 
In attendance

none

Public visitors
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Corbett and Fullerton. Also Head Teacher Alison Pearston and John Allan.

2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 November 2020 were approved and adopted.
3 Police crime report
none

4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
SC reported that Scottish Water’s contractors are working on the main sewer that runs through the Dells from Colinton. He had previously shown LCC a picture of the site compound in the meadow. Work is underway to install filters to overflow sluiceways that allow excess storm water to spill into the river. The filters are intended to capture solid material. There have always been such sluiceways on the sewer, so occasionally sewage does discharge into the river. 
5 Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse redevelopment as housing: 
No update. 
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): no activity.

5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: The owner has made an amended planning application concerning the rear extension.

5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 


Awaiting planning application. 
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
6.1
MC on ReDrawing Edinburgh. 
Continuing online entries of projects, most recent-Inch. The Steering Committee wants to encourage many viewing these websites. (The Inch YouTube had over 3000 hits in first week!) Online exhibition: www.edinburgh.gov.uk/archives
Capital Collections: www.capitalcollections.org.uk/collection
Videos: www.youtube.com/playlist, www.leithforever.org
MC is intending to complete LCC second contribution-Redhall Walled Garden- for inclusion on February/March programme.
7
Environment 
7.1
Traffic congestion in Redhall Grove:  
SC reported that CEC have prepared a plan for the street and that it was going through internal approvals. We would be invited to comment later.
7.2
Graffiti : 


SC reported 23 examples now on the website, some extensive ones from the Colinton Dell area and associated paths (all on private property). He displayed an example from Knockhillbraehead. He could deal with minor graffiti if it is accessible. No action from CEC on graffiti on their own property. The problem was discussed. 
7.3
Prison Path:  
SC reported that CEC had found that the path to Stenhouse is on ground owned by The Earl of Morton, but that The Burnside itself is owned by the owner of the Jaflong building. The ownership of the bridge is unknown. He guessed that the Jaflong building and its associated tenements would probably have to be demolished. 

7.4
Flooding in Redhall Park: 


No update on flooding in the Park itself but SC reported progress in getting some attention to The Tunnel path. Parks had accepted responsibility for its maintenance and the Parks officer intends to arrange for the flooded subway to be pumped out.  
7.5
Land ownership: 


SC reported that LCC has now asked Registers of Scotland (RoS) who owns The Tunnel path and had received acknowledgement. Meanwhile the CEC Transport Technician (Andres Lices) has found that the path is the joint responsibility of CEC and ‘J A Inglis’. SC suggested that the latter is the owner and hoped that RoS will confirm it and get contact details.
7.6
Floating bus stops/cycle lanes
SC exhibited the flyer being distributed by the ‘South West Edinburgh in motion’ Facebook Group and AG commented on it, pointing out its faults. After discussion it was decided to await developments. Work is expected by 11 January.
7.7
SC reported that the pedestrian bridge over the river between the weirs in Colinton Dell (it’s just within our south boundary) [it’s known as the Redhall Bridge] has been closed since 3 October because of structural faults. Because it cannot be repaired, CEC tried in vain to get funding for a replacement from the FCC Communities Foundation, but it continues to seek funding in conjunction with the Water of Leith Conservation Trust.
8
Councillor’s reports
DD explained some work he has done in helping Gorgie and Dalry CC to understand the cycle lane proposals. 
9
Treasurer’s report 

There being no payments since the previous meeting, our bank balance remains at £1706.75. However one cheque for £100 has not yet been presented. Meanwhile SC has had to pay for the renewal of our domain registration (£21). In addition he needed to replace a can of graffiti remover (£7.99). Both items will be added to his expenses. 
10
Correspondence


none

11
AOCB.


none
12
Next meeting was agreed for 8 February 2021 via Zoom. 
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